
July 24, 2011 

SEVENTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
 

 

Dear Fellow Parishioners and Brother Knights, Hope you are all having a 

great weekend. Our next meeting will be  August 3rd at 7pm in Columbus 

Hall. God Bless, Jim Conner, FS 

 

 

 

 

Confirmation and First Communion Photos - 

You can pick up Confirmation and First Communion pictures in the 

Religious Education office during the week, Monday - Thursday, from 9am 

- 5pm or call 738-8770. 

 

Top Music countdown - The JuLY Music Countdown is available online. 

You can review 25 of the hottest songs on the charts (including links to 

lyrics and videos). This is a great resource for parents. Simply go to 

www.cornerstonemedia.org , click to the Top Music Countdown 

Subscribers’ link at the top of the page and enter username: tmc1618, and 

user password: stjoe1618. 

  

Religious Education Classes - Register for the 2011-12 classes before July 

31st and receive a $10 discount. Registration for grades K through 12 can 

be done at the Religious Education office Monday through Thursday from 

9:00am - 5:00pm. Registration closes September 7th. No registration will 

be taken after this date. For further information call 738-8770. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Your prayers are needed for the recovery of the following people.  

 

Olimpia Zataray     Lynn Gregory         Ruth Leniz              Sam Glandon         

Cliff Ferry              Clyde Ostler            Helen Anthony       John Urdaneta        

Earlene Larsen        Ilene Gonzales       Vaughn Mueller      Palmira Reyes        

Juan Uriaguereca    Mike Santina          Luz Herrera            Tristan Killoy         

Milad Zayat            Cecile Johnston      Rose Badra             Mary Damele         

Andrew Puccinelli    Ann Chester           Charlie Alires  

Please let the parish office know of your loved one’s recovery, so that his/her 

name may be removed from the list. 

 

MANY  THANKS  TO  OUR  ADVERTISERS. We especially thank       

BYRNS PAINTING LLC and FLOORS BY ORTIZ.. Please patronize these 

and all of our bulletin advertisers. 

 

  

 

• BAPTISM CLASSES -  Spanish Class - Class will be June 25 at 

6:00pm in Columbus Hall.  English Classes - Classes will be July 20 and July 

27 at 6:00pm in Thomas Hall. 

 

• Young Adult/Teen Group - “Theology of the Body” study group will 

meet every Wednesday from 7:00pm - 8:30pm in the Youth Room. They will 

be studying with a series by Jason and Crystilina Everret. Pizza and drinks will 

be served. Call Annie at 934-4815 for more information. This will be led by Pat 

Klekas. 

★ VBS for Adults - Each summer we have a vacation bible school for 

children. Why can’t we have something similar (without the crafts, but with 

snacks) for adults. So for four –1½ hr. sessions (July 25, Aug. 1, 8 & 15)) we 

will wrestle with the word of God. The course will be: A (very) short 

introduction on the New Testament. So on the 400th year of the KJV, let us try 

to listen more deeply to the consoling and challenging word of God. - Fr. 

Hermes 

 

 

★ NEEDED: Work schedule changing. Need someone to cover the 

2:00pm - 3:00pm Adoration hour. Please contact Parish office as soon as 

possible if you could do this hour weekly. 

 

 

To Fr. Dan and all at St. Joseph, 

   It was truly a blessing for me to be able to share in your weekend celebration 

last weekend for which I thank God and all of you for making it so special. I 

wish to thank you sincerely for your most generous contribution to the work of 

the Missionary Society of St. James, from my heart, I thank you. I once again 

ask that you remember us and the work we do in your prayers. If you would 

like to know more about the Society or would like to receive a monthly 

“Friends” newsletter, simply google the Society name and request the 

newsletter. If you would like to participate specifically in the mission at the 

Parish of the Shepherds of Fatima, (my parish) or would like to do some 

voluntary work there at some stage (you would be most welcome) or to simply 

stay in contact you could e-mail at liamjreilly@gmail.com. We also have a blog 

at liamjreilly.blogspot.com. My sincerest gratitude to Fr. Dan, to Teo (my trout 

fishing friend) and the people of the parish of St. Joseph and the Chapel of Our 

Lady of the Rubies. May God continue to bless you for your faith, kindness and 

generosity. 

Thank you, Fr. Liam Reilly 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Eucharistic Liturgies for the week of 

July 25 

Mon.   July 25  - 12:10pm  + Jack & Madeleine DeFevre   - Ron & 

L:illian 

Mon.   July 25  -   2:00pm (Manor) COMMUNION SERVICE 

Tues.   July 26  -    NO LITURGY 

Wed.   July 27  - 12:10pm   + James Baker, Jr.               - Charles, Ann, 

Chris & Lorrie 

Thurs. July 28  - NO LITURGY 

Fri.     July 29  -  12:10pm  + Miren Ispisua                    - Lou Arano 

Sat.    July 30   -    5:00pm  + Anna Landa                      - Bob & Barbara 

Pattani 

Sun.   July 31    -    8:00am  + Joe & Ida Maretoli            - Mary & Josey 

Sun.   July 31   -  10:00am  + Maria de Jesus Torres       - Her Family 

Sun. (Spanish)  - 12:00pm     FOR THE PARISH 

Sun. (Spr.Ck.)  -    4:00pm    COMMUNION  

READINGS FOR THE WEEK OF July 25 

Mon.   2 Cor 4:7-15      Ps 126:1-6      Mt 20:20-28 

Tue.  Ex 33:7-11;34:5b-9,28      Ps 103:6-13      Mt 13:36-43 

Wed. Ex 34:29-35      Ps 99:5-7,9      Mt 13:44-46 

Thur. Ex 40:16-21,34-38      Ps 84:3-6,8-11      Mt 13:47-53 

Fri. Lv 23:1,4-11,15-16,27,34b-37       Ps 81:3-6,10-11      Jn 11:19-27 

Sat.  Lv 25:1,8-17      Ps 67:2-3,5,7-8      Mt 14:1-12 

Sun. Is 55:1-3    Ps 145:8-9,15-18    Rom 8:35,37-39    Mt 14:13-21 

WEEKLY COLLECTION 

With gratitude for the gifts they have received, our parish family and 

friends have contributed to the Church $6,363.32(regular) and 

$6,038.40(South America) for July 17, 2011.   



 

 

 

P.O. = Parish Office        M.D. = Mater Dei Hall       T.H. = Thomas Hall       Y.R. = Youth Room (basement of M.D.)         C.H. = Columbus Hall (basement of rectory) 

Mon.  July 25 Tue.  July 26 Wed.  July 27 Thur.  July 28 Fri.  July 29 Sat.  July 30 Sun.  July 31 

 

 

12:10pm - 

LITURGY 

 

2:00pm (Manor) - 

Communion 

Service 

 

6:00pm - 7:30pm - 

Adult VBS in T.H. 

 

6:00pm - 8:00pm - 

Spanish 

Confirmation Class 

in T.H. 

 

 

6:00pm - 8:00pm - 

Spanish 

Charismatic Group 

in C.H. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

6:00pm - T.O.P.S. 

in Y.R. 

12:10pm - 

LITURGY 

 

1:00 - 8:00pm - 

EUCHARISTIC 

ADORATION 

 

6:00pm - English 

Baptism II class in 

T.H. 

 

 

7:00pm -8:30m - 

Young Adult/Teen 

Group in Y.R. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

6:00pm - Legion of 

Mary in Church 

 

6:00pm - Spanish 

Choir in Church 

 

 

 

11:00am- AA in 

C.H. 

 

12:10pm - 

LITURGY 

 

6:00pm - G.A. in 

C.H. (934-7297) 

 

 

7:00pm - Spanish 

Prayer Group in 

Church 

 

 

4:00pm - 

CONFESSIONS 

 

5:00pm - 

LITURGY 

 

6:00pm - Spanish 

Baptism class in 

C.H. 

 

6:30pm - Spanish 

Choir in Church 

8:00am - 

LITURGY 

Rosary in T.H. 

 

10:00am - 

LITURGY 

Rosary in T.H. 

 

12:00am - MISA 

EN ESPANOL 

 

3:30pm - Spanish 

Prayer Group in 

C.H. 

 

4:00pm - Spring 

Creek Liturgy 

  

Wrestling With the Word 

   Here is an excerpt from the accompanying description of the latest (May 

5-8, 2011) Gallup poll on the Bible: 

 “Three in 10 Americans interpret the Bible literally, saying it is 

the actual word of God. That is similar to what Gallup has measured over 

the last two decades, but down from 1970s and 1980s. A 49% plurality of 

Americans say the Bible is the inspired word of God but that it should not 

be taken literally, consistently the most common view in Gallup’s nearly 

40-year history of this question. Another 17% consider the Bible an ancient 

book of stories recorded by man.” 

   So is the Bible “Actual word of God?” Is it “Inspired word of God?” Is it 

a “Book of fables/legends?” 

   According to the poll, 21% (compared to 41% among 

Protestants/Christians) of Catholics hold the view that the Bible is “actual 

word of God.” 60% of Catholics (versus 60% of Protestants/Christians) 

consider the Bible as “Inspired word of God.” 9% (compared to 10% of 

Protestants/Christians) think of the Bible as a “Book of fables/legends.” 

   What does a good Catholic like you think? What does the Catholic church 

teach about the Bible? 

   Come join the 4-session VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL for adults and let 

us wrestle with the word of God. The theme this year is: (A (very) short 

introduction to the New Testament. 

    July 25  (6:00 - 7:30pm) - Thomas Hall 

    Aug. 1, 8, 15 (6:00 - 7:30pm) - Thomas Hall 

Fr. Hermes 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New Corner  

NEW PRAYERS, SAME MASS 

   Beginning with the First Sunday of Advent in 2011, Catholics around the 

U.S. will worship using the new English translation of the Roman Missal, Third 

Edition. We will use this corner to try to cover the small changes before actual 

use begins. 

Present Text 

Glory to God in the highest, and peace to his people on earth. 

Lord God, heavenly King, almighty God and Father, we worship you, we give 

you thanks, we praise you for your glory. 

Lord Jesus Christ, only Son of the Father, Lord God, Lamb of God, you take 

away the sin of the world: 

have mercy on us; 

you are seated at the right hand of the Father: receive our prayer. 

For you alone are the Holy One, 

you alone are the Lord, you alone are the Most High, Jesus Christ, with the 

Holy Spirit, in the glory of God the Father. Amen 

New Text 

Glory to God in the highest, and on earth peace to people of good will. We 

praise you, we bless you, we adore you, we glorify you, we give you thanks for 

your great glory. 

Lord God, heavenly King, O God, almighty Father. 

Lord Jesus Christ, Only Begotten Son, Lord God, Lamb of God, you take away 

the sins of the world: 

have mercy on us; you take away the sins of the world, receive our prayer; 

you are seated at the right hand of the Father: have mercy on us. 

For you alone are the Holy One, 

you alone are the Lord, you alone are the Most High, Jesus Christ, with the 

Holy Spirit, in the glory of God the Father. Amen 

 

 

 

Now forming - “Little Flowers Girls’ Club   

        Give your daughters the opportunity to             walk with saints, 

grow in virtue, and bring           their Catholic faith into their daily lives as           

young girls! Come join us as we journey through a garden of virtues based on 

Father Lasance’s famous book, “A Catholic Girl’s Guide!” An informational 

meeting will be held on Sunday, July 31st, after the 10:00am Mass, in Mater 

Dei Hall. 


